
TOWN OF WINDSOR LOCKS

COMMISSION ON THE NEEDS OF THE AGING

  MINUTES OF THE MAY 2024, MEETING
Chairman Roger Nelson called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.
MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman, Roger Nelson, Vice Chairman Rosemary Cunningham, Connie Nelson, Cindy Cooper and Ashley Pease
ABSENT: Pete Lambert and Doug Glazier

ALSO PRESENT: Senior Center Director, Ann Marie Claffey, Senior Center Assistant Director, Lori Lapointe  
PUBLIC INPUT:  None
Minutes Approval:  Cindy Cooper made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 20th meeting.  Ashley Pease seconded the motion. The motion passed.  
NEW BUSINESS: Chairman Roger Nelson updated members as to the status of the committees’ vacant seats as well as the Municipal Agent seat that is currently vacant due to the resignation of Sue Barsanti.  Chairman Nelson reviewed the duties of the Municipal Agent and the process of appointment.   
Chairman Nelson stated that the monthly Community Dinner is being held on 5/23 at the Windsor Locks Congregational Church. Mr. Nelson stated the town meeting to approve the budget is scheduled for tomorrow night and reminded members there is an FOI informational workshop scheduled for 6/12 at 6pm.  Chairman Nelson encouraged all members to attend if possible.  
OLD BUSINESS:  Director Claffey updated members on the long arm quilting machine.  Members have participated in two training sessions and meeting regularly.  
DIRECTOR’S REPORT: Director Claffey updated members on changes made to the newsletter publication.  Effective this month, the newsletter is a two-month edition.  Additionally, members that would like newsletters mailed to their home will be required to pay a $10 subscription fee to help offset the cost.   Ms. Claffey also stated that the bus membership fee will increase to $50 per year effective July 1st. 

Director Claffey reported on the Centers recent events and activities.  
PUBLIC INPUT: None
CHAIRMANS REMARKS: Chairman Nelson stated the next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 17th at 6pm

ADJOURNMENT:  Cindy Cooper made a motion to adjourn. Connie Nelson seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 6:35
Respectfully Submitted,
Lori Lapointe, Recording Secretary
